
UNION COUNTY ELECTION COMMISSION 

Meeting Minutes 

April 8, 2021 

 

Chairman, Kyle Richardson, called the regular monthly meeting to order at 2:00pm.  Mr. 

Richardson as well as Rick Walker, Rodney Malone, Jeff Collins, Deborah Viles and Candy 

Booker-Tindell were in attendance.  Jack Effler was absent.   

 

Mr. Walker made a motion to approve the minutes from the March meeting, seconded by Mr. 

Malone.  The motion was passed with all commissioners voting aye. 

 

Thirty-nine new voter registration applications were presented for review.  After examination of 

the applications by the attending commissioners, Mr. Malone made the motion to approve the 

applications submitted.  The motion passed with a second from Mr. Collins and all 

commissioners voting aye. 

 

Next on the agenda was the ballot for the upcoming City of Luttrell election.  After reviewing the 

petitions turned in by mayoral candidate, Jerry Lawson and city council candidate, Caleb Dykes 

and a brief discussion concerning write in candidates, the ballot was approved.  Mr. Walker 

made the motion to approve the ballot with a second by Mr. Malone.  All commissioners voted 

aye. 

 

After discussion on the location for Luttrell City early voting, Mr. Walker suggested that early 

voting be held at the Paulette building as it was with the November 2020 election.  Mrs.Viles 

called to reserve the building for early voting dates, it was not available. The Luttrell Community 

Building was suggested; however, it is booked during early voting days.   He then suggested the 

court room at Luttrell City Hall.  Mrs. Viles contacted Mayor Jerry Lawson to check availability. 

Mayor Lawson said it was available.  Kelly Dyer Mink, Allison Smith, Jim Black and Mary 

Merritt were approved to hold early voting with Smith being the officer.  Mr. Collins then made 

a motion to approve both the location and the poll workers for early voting for the City of 

Luttrell election and to appoint the same workers for election day June 3.  Mr. Walker second the 

motion.  It was passed with all commissioners voting aye.  

 

Mrs. Viles reminded the commissioners that their reappointment packets from the state should be 

arriving in the mail this week and must be returned by April 26.   

 

A school of instruction for poll workers will be held Tuesday May 10 at 2:00pm. 

 

The motion to adjourn was made by Mr. Walker and seconded by Mr. Collins.  

Chairman Richardson adjourned the meeting.  The next regular meeting of the Union County 

Election Commission will be held Thursday, May 13 at 2:00pm. 

 

 

 

Rodney Malone 

Secretary               CBT 



 


